
Good day club members!  It is now November and there is already a chill in 

the air.  Summer sure did go by fast, but left behind many great 

memories.  Speaking of memories, we still have many left to make before 

year-end.  Get out your calendar and mark down every important date so 

you will not miss a single opportunity. 

By the time you read this newsletter, we will have had our annual Halloween Party at 

Showtime.  This party is always a very happy event.  Let me thank Sissy and Steve for 

once again chairing this party that allows the little kid inside each of us to come out and 

have fun. 

November 7 – Our Membership Appreciation Party at Mike and Debbie Wilson's off 

Huffman Mill Road.  This is the officers’ opportunity to say "Thank You" to the club 

members for all they do during the year to make our club so successful.  I do hope every 

member will be able to attend.  Mike sure does cook up some great ‘chili’ and there will be 

music, corn hole and of course dancing.  Hope to see you there. 

November 13 – C.B. and I will be going to the Beach Music Award Ceremonies as our club 

has been nominated for "Club Event of the Year" for our 2015 Meals on Wheels Valentine 

Dance.  This is a very high honor and we are so proud to have been nominated. 

November 20 – Business Meeting night and election of 2016 officers.  You need to attend 

this meeting to cast a vote, so please mark this date down as your vote is very 

important.  Hall of Fame recipient for 2015 will be announced this same night. 

December 12 – Our annual Christmas Party at Showtime.  Robin will be serving a 

delicious meal of ham, turkey, green beans, cream potatoes and gravy, strawberry 

shortcake and tea or coffee.  Thank you, Gail Copland for chairing this event.  Please go 

ahead and purchase your tickets early so we can give Robin a headcount. 

December 31 – New Year’s Eve Party at Showtime - no cover charge, good music, and an 

opportunity to bring in the New Year together. After midnight, Robin will be serving a 

delicious breakfast. Thank you, Lorna and Kurt, for chairing this event. See Lorna for 

breakfast tickets. 

Now you can see we do have lots of great memories yet to be made. This is what our club 

is all about, making memories together. We are a great club with great members. Please 

remember to keep all our people on the Sunshine List in your prayers. Thanks for allowing 

me to serve as your President. NOW GO AND DO WELL! 

NOW GO AND DO WELL! 

Joan Kimbro, President 
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Deadline for the December issue of 

the Shag Rag is November 25th. 

 

 

Birthdays 
Ken Hepler 11/4 

Pam Morgan 11/5 

Chip Caldwell 11/6 

Martha Shoffner 11/8 

Allen Brown  11/9 

Judy Driver 11/12 

Nancy Shreve 11/13 

Rick P. Turner 11/14 

Rhonda Summers 11/16 

Darlene Oakley  11/20 

Gloria Thompson 11/20 

Marilyn Williams  11/20 

Tim Doss 11/21 

Jo Ann Robinson 11/21 

Wade Kimbro 11/24 

Carol Oakley 11/25 

Sheila Walker 11/25 

Donnie Boone 11/27 

Judi Snyder 11/27 

Gregory Watlington 11/29 

BSC Membership Dues 
This is a reminder that the dues for   
2016 have gone up to $25.00 if your  
membership is purchased prior to the deadline  
date at the end of January. Please note that all membership dues for 2016 

are $25.00, no matter when you purchase the membership between now 
and the cut-off date. After that date, they will be $30.00. 
I have received a few that were submitted at the old rate of $15.00 and we 
will need to have this corrected before the membership can be renewed.  
Remember that these dues go towards paying for our DJs on Friday nights, 
but won’t cover the full DJ expenses, even with the increase. Please note 
that this new amount equates to about $.50 per week to pay for your 
Friday night entertainment. Many thanks for your co-operation with this 
new charge and for your continued participation with our club. Don’t let a 
few dollars keep you from being a part of this wonderful club!   
 -- Lorna Shively, Secretary 
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Burlington Shag Club  
Business Meeting Minutes 
10/9/15 
 

Membership attendance provided upon request. 

Kurt Lankford called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM and quorum declared. 
Joan welcomed everyone to the October meeting. 

Secretary’s Report:   Lorna stated that we still have 276 members. There is no correspondence.  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept the 
August minutes.  Penny Rice seconded the motion.  All approved.  

Birthdays:   Lorna announced the October birthdays.  

Treasure’s Report:  Amy Crawford stated that the YTD balance as of 10/9/15 is $9,300.74.   Also, she reviewed details of deposits and expenses 
and explained that although the current balance is $9300.74, we still have outstanding expenses for the year which will reduce that amount.   
Janice McSherry made a motion to accept the report and Sharon Finch seconded the motion.   All approved.  

Sunshine:  Penny Rice asked that we remember Louie Madden and his family in the recent loss of his nephew, Randy.   

SOS Cards:  Edith Loy announced that she now has the 2016 SOS cards for sale.   

BOD:  Edith reported that the BOD met on 10/7/15 at 6:30 and Amy suggested reforming prices and time limits for the ads and adding them to 
the website.  Also discussed were donations/ads/etc. and that our charter does not allow up to make those purchases or donations.   
Additionally, the membership party has been rescheduled for 11/7/15.   

2016 Officer Nominations:  Dianne Neese presented the names of the following members who have accepted their nominations (each was 
present and accepted in person): 
 President:  Joan Kimbro and Cindy Swiggett Vice President:  Lee Neese   
 Secretary:  Jan Burwell and Sissy Tillman Treasurer:   Amy Crawford   Sergeant at Arms:  Kurt Lankford 

BOD:  Steve Williamson, Rick Burnham, David Lassiter, Gail Copland and Lucy Duvall 
Each accepted and will be placed on the November ballot. 

Approval of By-Laws:  Lorna inquired if there were any questions regarding the by-laws presented at the last meeting.  Lorna asked if there was 
any discussion.   The following were presented and approved: 
IV. ORGANIZATION STRUCTURE 

B. The Board of Directors will consist of nine (9) members and will be comprised of the current officers and four (4) members 
elected at-large. 

5. There will be twelve (12) required meetings each year.  These meetings will be held once a month, date determined by 
a consensus of the board.  Other meetings can be called as necessary. 
(ADD BOLDED TEXT) Sharon Finch made a motion to accept changes and Mike Wilson seconded.   All approved.  

E. Duties of the club officers: 
1.   President: 

H.  To appoint chairpersons for committees and to serve ex-officio on all committees. 
(ADD THIS)  Sharon Finch made a motion to accept changes and Edith Loy seconded.   All approved. 

VIII. COMMITTEES 
Entertainment Committee: 

1. To be responsible for choosing a DJ for the specific event.  (ADD BOLDED TEXT) Janice McSherry made a motion to 
accept changes and Lucy Duvall seconded.   All approved. 

B. DJ Committee 
3. To have chairperson canvass membership at a regular business meeting for DJ recommendations.  The DJ committee 

will present a ballot to the membership with the DJ recommendations at the next business meeting.    
(REMOVE THIS)  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept changes and Lucy Duvall seconded.   All approved. 

G. Golf Tournament Committee 
(ELIMINATE THIS SECTION COMPLETELY AS IT IS COVERED IN THE CHARITABLE FUND RAISING COMMITTEE SECTION)  
Janice McSherry made a motion to accept changes and Sharon Finch seconded.   All approved. 

H. Sunshine/Remembrance Committee: 
3.  To provide a twenty-five dollar ($25) memorial from club funds for any member who has passed away, as funds are 
available.  (ADDED AS FUNDS AVAILABLE)  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept changes and Sharon Finch seconded.   
All approved. 

Sunshine/Remembrance Committee: 
To provide a twenty-five dollar ($25) memorial from club funds for any member who has passed away, as funds are available.  (ADDED AS 
FUNDS AVAILABLE)  Janice McSherry made a motion to accept changes and Sharon Finch seconded.   All approved. 

Other changes relate to President appointing chairpersons, instead of BOD under each committee section.  Sharon Finch made a motion to 
accept changes and Edith Loy seconded.   All approved. 

Yard Sale:  Per Joan, we have sold $802.00 today and closed the yard sale out at 5:00 this evening.  A local charity picked up the remaining 
items.   NO sale tomorrow as it was cancelled due to the expected rain.  Come out and enjoy yourself.   Non-members costs $5.00.     
Membership Appreciation Party:   Per Mike Wilson, since the party had to be postponed due to the weather last weekend, we are 
rescheduling this for 11/7/15.   We will begin in the early afternoon and eat around 5:00PM.      
Halloween Party:   Sissy Tillman reported that the party is being held at Showtime on 10/30/15.  Judging will be held that evening with $25.00 
prizes for best female and best male costumes, most original and best couple ($25.00 each).   We will have secret judges again this year and will 
have a parade for each category.  Snacks will be provided.   
Canned food for Christmas Cheer families:  Cindy Swiggett is heading this up.   Begin bringing your canned goods to the club on Friday nights 
once the boxes are placed in the lounge.   Also, donations are being accepted for our Christmas Cheer if you would like to help with that 
endeavor.   

Cont’d next page… 



Cont’d from previous page… 
 

Cammy Awards:   Per Joan, we were nominated again for our Valentine’s/MOW event from 2/14/15.  Winners will be announces on 11/13 
between 2:00 - 4:00 PM at OD Beach Club.  Please come down for this if you can.  
Christmas Party:   Gail Copland announced that the party is being held on 12/12/15 at the lounge.  Rick Turner is DJ’ing and Robin will cater for 
us again this year.   The menu is Ham/Turkey, green beans, potatoes and gravy, rolls and strawberry shortcake for dessert.   Gail needs 
volunteers for servers and door duty.   Doors will open at 6:30.   She has tickets for the party and asked that folks take them to sell.  There will 
be a raffle (items TBD) and a 50/50.   Officer installation will begin at 9:00 with the Hall of Fame induction at 9:30.   The cost for members is 
$15.00 and $20.00 for non-members.  
New Year’s Eve Party:  Lorna said that this is being planned for 12/31/15.   This party will replace the normal Friday night on 1/1/2016.   
Membership Dues for 2016:  Joan addressed this and let members know that the increase is needed to cover the costs of running the clubs 
and pay DJs, etc.   As a member benefit, members will be charged different prices from non-members at special events.   Non-members will be 
charged more.  Your membership of $25.00 per year equates to $.50 per week for each Friday night.  Most other clubs charge a cover charge 
for their party nights, and we do not.   This is a great value for what you are paying.  
Valentine’s Dance:  Joan asked for committee workers.  The first meeting will be scheduled for this month.   ARMC Charitable Foundation is 
our charity this time.  Joan also stated that she has been working with the bank to set up procedures for us to accept debit/credit cards on our 
website in order to sell tickets on line.  
HOF Committee:   Rick Turner stated that he is greatly honored to be the HOF committee chairman for this year.  He believes that this is the 
greatest honor/award that our club can present and that we have many deserving members.  Volunteering is something special and what a 
great experience it is to be acknowledged for your efforts and inducted into the HOF.   He also thanked everyone who steps up and serves the 
club and volunteers.   He has set 10/21/15 at 6:30 PM for the date and time for the HOF committee to meet.   They will review and qualify the 
nominations and at 7:30 PM, the officers will join them for a final review and vote.  The winner will be announced at the November business 
meeting.   The members of the HOF committee are:  Rick Turner (chairman), Dianne Neese, Edith Loy, Dace Crawford, Sissy Tillman and 
alternates are Janice McSherry and Steve Williamson.  Joan reminded everyone that we have many members who deserve HOF recognition 
and if you want to be recognized in this manner, you need to step up, volunteer and get involved.   
Treasurer’s report in the newsletter:  After the earlier discussion of the finance report and the fact that some members are misunderstanding 
the balances and what expenses are still to come, Janice McSherry made a motion that we no longer include the financial statement in the 
newsletter.   Kim Sellars seconded and all approved.   
Coalition Party:  Sharon Finch announced that they had a great party at the beach, regardless of the rain.   She said that Joan worked really 
hard for them to be able to move the party indoors at the OD Resort, at no charge and thanked her for her efforts.   
Dancing at UNC:  Also, Sharon stated that she was in charge of getting dancers for the half time program.   Please let her know if you can come 
out.   It will be on 1/3/16.    
Sharon Finch stated that she is working with a group which “shops” for underprivileged children during the holidays.  She needs PAPER 
shopping bags for this event.   
50/50:  Debbie Wilson won $68.00. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:04PM 
Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 

CHRISTMAS CHEER 

Hello Friends, 

It is the time of year to do  

what our club does best  

and that is to show our  

community, our love and support, with our 

Christmas Cheer project.  This year we only 

had one day for the Yard sale due to the  rain 

storms so anything anyone could bring in 

would be greatly appreciated. There will be a 

box at the club for your donations and also if 

you would like to give money please see me.  I 

have chosen the families from Christmas 

Cheer and I spoke to each one and there is 

truly a need in each one.  I have chosen three 

families with children and one older lady, that 

we will be helping this year.  We always 

provide a Christmas dinner for the families as 

well as other essential items that they need. 

This is a small reminder for me what Christmas 

is all about and how blessed we truly are with 

our club family. 

Thank you so much for all your support to our 

club and hope each and everyone has a great 

Thanksgiving and Christmas. 

See you at Showtime! 

Cindy Swiggett 

The UNC ‘Lady Tarheels’ 

are hosting area shag 

clubs again to dance 

during their halftime 

when they play Clemson 

on January 3rd.  Join us 

for this very special 

game saluting Cancer 

Awareness! Game is at 

2pm, Carmichael Arena, 

310 South Road, Chapel 

Hill, NC 27514.  You 

don’t have to dance to 

come – enjoy the game, 

and cheer from the 

stands – we’ll be joined 

by other shag clubs as 

well. Let's try to get a 

large number to attend 

representing Burlington 

Shag Club! 
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Saturday, November 7 

4060 M Harper Trail, 

Amanda Point, Burlington, NC 

Current 

Members - No 

Charge 

Guests - $5.00 
One Guest per 

shag club 

member 

A Proud 
Member 

Of: 





November 6 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Eldridge Meeler 

November 7 – BSC Member Appreciation Party , 3:00pm – Amanda Point, 
Burlington   

November 13 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Walker Guthrie 

November 20 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 
Lounge 8pm-12am – Rick Burnham – ELECTIONS HELD 

November 27 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Ron Russ 

December 4 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Bobby Snyder 

December 11 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Darrell Gaither 

December 12 – BSC Christmas Party at Showtime Lounge 7pm-12am  - DJ Rick 
Turner 

December 18 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Roy Childress 

December 25 – Merry Christmas!! 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

November 2015 
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